MINUTES FOR THE TOWN OF SPRING GROVE January 13, 2015 Held at Quaker Hill 7:00 pm

Board: Adolph Werner, Murlin Clark, Norma Wright, Ernie Hendricks

Others: A.J. Sickmann, Joseph Kaiser, Carol Polver

The meeting was called to order at 7:06 pm.

President Hendricks gave an update regarding the search for a building inspector. He has met with Wayne County Building Inspector, Steve Higgenbotham, twice. If he agrees to work for Spring Grove, a memorandum of understanding will be written and signed by both parties, with the method of payment being made directly to Wayne County.

Old Business: President Hendricks reported that a letter has been received from FEMA, congratulating the Town for its flood plain plan.

The board agreed with the new non-nepotism plan.

A notice that the town was due to receive \$11,000 from unclaimed freight was reviewed and given to Mr. Sickmann to execute.

A letter from David Chamberlain was read and indicating his resignation.

The pet ordinance was discussed.

Ms. Wright moved, seconded by Mr. Werner, approval for A.J. Sickmann to be the town's counsel. Unanimous.

Mr. Werner moved, seconded by Ms. Wright to adjourn.

Deanna Call, Deputy Clerk

Morma Wright Adolph A. Memer